Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT

ST. JOSEPH'S PRIMARY SCHOOL
ON THURSDAY 6TH MARCH 2014
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, M Evans, G France, M France, D Hardy, C Howard, 

K Jones, D Metcalfe, R Ogilvie and A Perry.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding

	14.30
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors A Crompton, P Duke and

C France and S Grime.


	14.31
	MEMBERSHIP
There were no changes to report.

Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. Councillor G France declared an interest in item 10 on the Agenda.


	14.32
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 6th February having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to the following amendments:
(14.21) ...............other three benches....
(14.22) .to be re-worded....Localism Bill – it was only possible for Local councils to express what local residents did wish for in the area.
(14.22) Correct spelling of Heapey

(14.27)  to read Chairman and Quality Council Status
Proposed M Evans
Seconded M France 
Carried with 3 abstentions


	14.33
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
(14.20) The Clerk reported that the Borough's Planning Department Enforcement Officer had visited Abbey Mill and found there to be no compliance problems.

The Clerk reported the letter of thanks to Mr Farron was still to be delivered, Councillor Dr. M France offered to deliver the letter.
There had been no progress on moving the grit bin at Lodge Bank to closer to the baths due to the room needed for parking the school buses that visited. The Clerk would contact Park Wise regarding the bus parking.
The planning application at Dick Lane/Brinscall Hall had been withdrawn.

A site visit to ascertain the possibility of moving the bus stop at the bottom of School Lane had been held. If the bus stop was to be moved it would approximately to 100 metres from the corner but would include the installation of a shelter. It was agreed that Councillor Dr M France would arranging a consultation with local residents to ascertain local views.
Councillor Evans thanked the lengthsmen for the excellent work on the benches at Abbey Village play area.
Councillor Metcalfe thanked Councillors S Perry and C Howard for the work to be undertaken on the footpath from the bus stop at Coronation Hospital following the recent Eastern Parishes meeting.
Councillor G France reported it was possible to get vehicular access to the end of Lodge Bank so that the possibility of a waste bin in the area was feasible.

The signpost at the entrance to the former Biffa site was rotten and had been removed.

Councillor Dr. M France reported another willow sculpture had appeared on the nature trail.

The Borough Council had replanted the trees and some Holly also in the area that had been strimmed.

The Chairman reminded Councillors of the planning workshop the following week.



	14.34
	QUALITY COUNCIL STATUS
The Chairman reported on the tests required to achieve Quality Council Status and explained in order to achieve Quality Status, the parish council must demonstrate that they have reached the standard required by passing several tests. These are:

· Electoral Mandate 

· Qualifications of the clerk 

· Council meetings 

· Communication and Community Engagement 

· Annual Report 

· Accounts 

· Code of Conduct 

· Promoting local democracy and citizenship 

· Terms and conditions 

· Training 

There were further discretionary tests. It was agreed that the Chair and the Clerk would meet to draw up an Action Plan to progress this matter
Proposed R Ogilvie

Seconded G France

Carried Unanimously

	14.35
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

In the absence of Councillor C France, Councillor G France reported that the Borough Council had been able to hold Council Tax at its present level.



	14.36
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

. Work undertaken in February

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill, 

General repairs/Maintenance

Repairs to 4 benches Abbey Village Play Area

Repairs to fencing Railway Park

Drainage
Withnell Mill

Dole Lane

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Nil

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting

Hedgerow Laying/planting

Conservation projects
Nil

Public Rights of Way Improvement
Fitting mesh to boardwalk Railway Park

Walling

Nil
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil
Other
 Nil
Councillor Hardy reported that roofing materials would be required in order to undertake repairs to the bus shelter opposite the Hare and Hounds.


	14.37
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;

Letter of thanks from St John's primary School for grant.
Suggested items for inclusion in the newsletter form both Councillors S Perry and Councillor M Evans.



	14.38
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
Councillor G France declared an interest.
The Council considered the application for a grant from Brinscall and District Drop In for support with its continued service. Following consideration it was agreed to award

 £ 500.00.

Proposed A Perry

Seconded K Jones

Carried unanimously

The Council considered an application from St Joseph's Club for support in improving the functionality and availability of the meeting rooms by improving the heating system. Two quotes had been received and each where considered on their respective merits.

It was unanimously agreed to award a grant of £607.00.

Proposed D Hardy

Seconded D Metcalfe

Carried unanimously



	14.39
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Planning applications since last meeting;
Applications

Abbey Mill

Replacement of dilapidated windows

5 Cherry Grove

Abbey Village

Erection of bungalow to replace previous fire damaged bungalow

Permission

nil

Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

nil

Amendments

nil



	14.40
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES

Councillor G France reported that work to repair the kerb in Larch Drive was to be undertaken the following week. The former ROF site at Heapey was likely to have Rehabilitation and Alzheimer's home located on it. Councillor Metcalfe raised the possible impact on wildlife of this proposal.
The problems caused by water lodging on one side of Dick Lane were discussed. It was felt that the problem may be caused by broken pipes running from the lodges higher up the valley. It was agreed to report the matter to United Utilities leak line.

Councillor Evans reported on the excessive speeds recorded on the A675 north of Abbey Village and explained the previous dealings with the County Council regarding the issue. It was agreed that the matter be referred to County Councillor Snape.
Councillor Jones requested the Council assist with the wild flower seed for the wild flower meadow at Withnell Fold as previously agreed. The Chairman agreed to provide the seed once the square footage of the area was known.
Councillor A Perry on behalf of Councillor S Grime reported that it was understood that a planning application for houses at the rear of the Oak Tree public house was to be submitted. It was also believed that a footpath was blocked, but the right of way over this path was questioned.
Councillor Hardy reported on the impact of tree cover on street lighting in the area around The Manse on Windsor Drive. It was understood that this matter was already in hand.



	14.41
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed D Metcalfe
Seconded C Howard 
Carried unanimously


	14.42 
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30pm on 3rd April at Withnell Fold Methodist Chapel.
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